Superintendent’s Report

February 23, 2015
        I.
    Board of Education Vacancy
After working with KDE to establish the process, applications for the vacant position has a published deadline of March 2nd with hopes that KDE can interview and place a fifth member prior to the March 23rd BOE Meeting.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
January 28th – OVEC; Shelbyville
February 23rd – OVEC Head Start Policy Council; Shelbyville

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.    McAllister Survey
Although we are nearing the deadline for the purchase contract, I continue to remain optimistic that KDE will provide permission based on the completed contingent conditions.  The last piece that remains is a “detailed” survey showing utility easements and existing roads.  We’ve been vigorously working on the utility easements because no existing documentation could be found that was inclusive of utility easements.  Once decided and recorded, I expect Greg Dunbar to then approve the official purchase of the property.
      VII.     Bullying Program
In addition to the S.T.O.P. program now included on the district website through the Kentucky Center for School Safety, we have proactively addressed the dilemma of bullying once again by way of a nationally renowned speaker for programs at SCMS and SCHS.  Because of inclement weather, these make-up dates are not yet available.
      VIII.      2014-2015 School Calendar 
Because of graduation date reservations for the Frankfort Civic Center, we are now looking at June 2 as the last day for school with no feasible way of salvaging the first reservation date of May 29th unless taking part of Spring Break is an option, although it must be communicated that the BOE initially designated May 28th to June 5th as make-up days in the current calendar.  The second reservation for Frankfort is Saturday, June 6th.
